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FROM: 
Mark J. Albanese, MD



Lior Givon, MD, PhD


  
Institutional Review Board (IRB) Co-Chairs 
DATE: 
15 November 2012

SUBJECT: 
Cambridge Health Alliance (CHA) Case Report Policy
A case report or a case series is a retrospective analysis of one, two, or three (3) clinical cases intended to broaden information for medical or educational purposes. Generally, reporting on up to 3 cases does not strictly meet the federal definition of research. 
CHA does not require IRB review and approval if 3 or fewer patients’ records will be accessed; however, the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA) Privacy Rule, which specifies how protected health information may be used and disclosed, does apply. Depending on circumstances and details in a report, written authorization from the patient(s) may be required if any potentially identifying information is included. If identifying information is included, written patient(s) authorization is required (see below). However, if 3 or fewer patients’ records are accessed and all HIPAA-defined identifiers are removed from a case report prior to it being submitted to a journal, an author may be exempted from obtaining signed patient authorization. The author is responsible for ensuring compliance with patient privacy, institutional policies and practices, and federal regulations.
CHA considers a retrospective analysis of more than 3 patients’ medical records to be research as defined by federal regulation and requires IRB review and approval. This is true even if all of the information is de-identified; HIPAA still applies.
Irrespective of the number of records reviewed, if photographs or illustrations with identifiable features (e.g., a patient’s face, tattoo, or other identifying feature) will be included in a case report the patient’s signed authorization is always required. The author is also responsible to ensure that a case(s) described in a report is not so unique or unusual as to be possible to identify a patient(s) in a case report.

If an author seeks to publish a case report that is not de-identified to HIPAA standards, or if the potential exists that a patient could be identified or likewise could identify him/herself or a family member (e.g., the condition or diagnosis is distinct or identifiable features appear in photographs), then the HIPAA Privacy Board (i.e., the IRB) should be consulted and explicit authorization obtained from the patient to use identifiable information. If a patient is deceased, authorization for the use of identifiable information is to be obtained from the personal representative of the patient’s estate.






